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	Wednesday 25 April 2018 
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	Or complete online survey

	https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/6MCWBPV 


UKPHR CONSULTATION in relation to

A proposal to adopt Revalidation rules 2018 

to support UKPHR’s revalidation scheme
This consultation

At the meeting of UKPHR's Board held on 17 April 2018 the Board approved draft Revalidation rules 2018 and directed that a consultation shall be held lasting for at least six weeks and that the consultation shall be published and stakeholders be directly engaged.
This consultation will be open from Wednesday 25 April 2018 and will close at 10.00hrs on Monday 11 June 2018. The Board intends to consider responses to this consultation at its meeting to be held on 03 July and it is intended that UKPHR's Revalidation rules 2018 will be approved and adopted at that meeting.
Who is invited to respond

Any registrant and any individual or organisation with an interest in the revalidation scheme set by UKPHR is welcome to respond to this consultation. The consultation will be live on UKPHR’s website throughout and will be publicised in emails and announcements to registrants and stakeholders and by Twitter to wider audiences.
How to respond

UKPHR has set up an online response facility (survey monkey) and you are welcome to complete the survey. You can access the survey here: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/6MCWBPV 
Alternatively, you are welcome to respond in your own way in writing and send your response to UKPHR by post or email. 
UKPHR is not prescribing a format for responding to this consultation in this way nor is it providing a form for completion and return.

The draft Revalidation rules 2018 accompany this consultation and have been published on our website.
When to respond

This consultation will close on Monday 11th June 2018 at 10.00hrs
Where to send responses

If you post your response, please address it to:

David Kidney, Chief Executive,

UKPHR,

18c Mclaren Building, 46, Priory Queensway, BIRMINGHAM B4 7LR

If you email your response, please send it to:

register@ukphr.org
Please state “Revalidation rules 2018” in your response.

Any queries?

If you have any queries about this consultation, please telephone David Kidney on 

0121 296 4370 or email him at d.kidney@ukphr.org
Summary of matters under consideration by UKPHR’s Board
The issues raised by this consultation include:
1. UKPHR intends to introduce a revalidation requirement for specialist and practitioner registrants. There is an intention to differentiate the revalidation requirements as between the two categories of registrant.
2. The revalidation scheme has been published on UKPHR’s website and guidance has also been published there.
3. The revalidation requirements were piloted by volunteer registrants (who were due to undertake their 5-yearly re-registration) between September 2017 and March 2018. UKPHR is currently evaluating the results of the piloting.
4. UKPHR has been working with the public health agencies of the UK’s four nations with regard to provision of annual professional appraisals for specialist registrants. In the course of this engagement, Public Health England has drawn to UKPHR’s attention that our revalidation scheme differs from the scheme operated under statute by the General Medical Council inasmuch as there is no provision under UKPHR’s scheme for a revalidation to be deferred for a period of time.
5. The need for a deferral of a registrant’s revalidation may arise in several circumstances, including where the registrant requires more than the allotted time for producing documentation and where a complication arises to which UKPHR needs to give more attention before being able to complete the revalidation. There will no doubt be other circumstances as well in which deferral may be necessary.
6. UKPHR intends that the new power of deferral will operate in precisely the same way and for the same reasons as it is operated by the General Medical Council under the provisions of its statutory revalidation scheme.
7. UKPHR has no power to defer revalidation under any of its existing rules and therefore the need arises to provide for deferral of revalidation in new rules made for the purpose.
8. At the same time, it makes sense for UKPHR to incorporate its revalidation scheme requirements in rules in order to make it clear beyond doubt that completion of revalidation is a requirement of continued registration.
9. Registration is voluntary. UKPHR sets conditions for registration which are applied by reason of contract law to UKPHR’s relationship with all registrants. In the Conditions of registration 2018, UKPHR commits itself to consult registrants before making changes to those conditions other than minor changes. UKPHR is consulting registrants and – because of the wider interest in revalidation of public health professionals – all other stakeholders and the public on these draft Revalidation rules 2018.
The draft Revalidation rules 2018 accompany this consultation. We would be grateful for your answers to the following questions. In addition, the consultation provides the opportunity to give comments.
Consultation questions

	Q1. UKPHR intends that the Revalidation rules 2018, when finalised, will underpin UKPHR’s revalidation scheme for specialist registrants and for practitioner registrants.
Do you agree with this approach?


	Strongly agree
	Agree
	Neither agree nor disagree
	Disagree
	Strongly disagree

	
	
	
	
	

	Any comment:




	Q2. With the exception of the new power of deferral (see Q3), UKPHR intends that the draft Revalidation rules 2018 shall not add any requirement to revalidation that is not already a requirement of the scheme as published by UKPHR on its website already.

Do you agree that UKPHR’s intention is met by these draft rules in their present content and form?


	Strongly agree
	Agree
	Neither agree nor disagree
	Disagree
	Strongly disagree

	
	
	
	
	

	Any comment:




	Q3. UKPHR intends by these draft rules to introduce a new power for UKPHR to defer a registrant’s revalidation in the same way and for the same reasons as the General Medical Council can defer a registrant’s revalidation under its statutory revalidation scheme.

Do you agree with the introduction of the new power of deferral?


	Strongly agree
	Agree
	Neither agree nor disagree
	Disagree
	Strongly disagree

	
	
	
	
	

	Any comment:




	Q4. UKPHR is committed to the introduction of the revalidation scheme approved by its Board. It will involve UKPHR in some additional cost but UKPHR believes that the revalidation scheme is essential and therefore meeting the cost is necessary. UKPHR intends to bear the cost of introducing revalidation itself.
Do you agree with the Board’s judgement?


	Strongly agree
	Agree
	Neither agree nor disagree
	Disagree
	Strongly disagree

	
	
	
	
	

	Any comment:




	Q5. Do you have any further comment in response to UKPHR’s consultation?
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